

October 8th, 2020 Full Council - Block 2 Week 3 - Held virtually

- I. Call to Order:
 - Meeting started at 5:00 MST
- II. Roll call:
 - Absent: Maddi Shink
 - Guests: Elliott Williams
- III. Distribution of minutes:
 - Minutes from the meeting on October 1st, 2020 have been approved as distributed
- IV. Relevant Committee Updates:
 - Outreach:
 - Please vote!
 - Going to help CC Dems to run ballot drop-offs
 - Inclusion:
 - Talked to the DEI about finishing up the survey (will talk about it later) and that they want to have a student and faculty meeting about classes
 - Looking to do an internal review of CCSGA; everything from rules of order to time commitment and profiles
 - Student Life:
 - Reaching out to performance art groups on campus to bring them into the same space and collaborate
 - Watch out for something spooky coming soon.
 - Planning on working with Butler center and International student members to work together on what we can do for IS in this uncertain time
 - Finance:
 - First special events funding meeting today. It was for Mountain Film-- we awarded them the full amount
 - Met with dance workshop about funding
 - Stay tuned for new members about funding coming soon
 - Internal affairs:
 - Elections are coming up. Going to send out applications on Monday.
 - Regarding getting paid, have reached out to Kimber and haven't heard back
 - Would love to get everyone's bio put on the website and picture. Lilly had the idea that it might be fun to have everyone write someone else's bio
 - Presidential
 - The college has been working on different ideas on how to bring more people back in the spring.
 - Been working with the covid adversary leadership team and the students on that team to make sure that there is good communication between

students and them. There will be a canvas page up for that. They were asking us to see if we were willing to use our influence to share that information.

- V. Conversation about Survey (potential questions sent out with email ahead of time)
- Anusha is working on the survey and we wanted input on those questions sent out ahead of time. We want to see what the student experience is like.
 - Elliott: At the beginning of the block a lot of professors send out versions of that before the block. I am wondering if there is a way to streamline that process.
 - Sakina: I am wondering if students would be more willing to say things through a CCSGA survey than to their professors.
 - Elliott: I know there is a student in the psych department about zoom learning so maybe collaborating with them
 - Sally: Is there a way we could just create a complaint/suggestion box that doesn't mean you have to wait till the end of the block.
 - Sakina: the adversary leadership team was thinking of a suggestion box on the canvas page
 - Lilly: Is it a short answer or multiple choice?
 - Anusha: I was thinking of multiple-choice and then a box at the end for other comments.
 - Sophie: Maybe a way to give prof feedbacks so they can talk to professors during the block. Maybe a resource page
 - Sakina: I like the idea of a resource page for how to deal with problems with professors
 - Sophie: I think it's hard to have those conversations. So having a point person to ask questions would be nice
 - Amy in the chat: Could we include a question about community and connections?
 - Amy: There are a lot of limitations and a lot of feelings of disconnect. But the events that are happening aren't being well attended. I don't know what that question would look like, but a question asking how can we help you in community engagement
- VI. Open Floor
- Sakina: After the discussion that the admin held earlier, I don't think we got any substantial info from that. Do you have any questions?
 - Anusha V: Is there any kind of plan for J block?
 - Sakina: The idea is that if you are on campus for the 2nd semester you will be on campus for J block?
 - Gaby: How are they trying to make off-campus housing more accessible? Is there space in supplemental housing that will open up or housing the springs? Also, are they getting rid of doubles?

- Elliott: If there is not enough room are they trying to get more or are we at our limit?
- Nicolette: What measures are they taking to protect immune-compromised students when they bring more students back?
- Ian: Excited to see the new members. I want to go over the attendance policy: 3 lates or 2 absences, you are eligible for impeachment. Email me, Jane, and your VP if you are not going to be present to be excused
- Gaby: I have been seeing a lot of stuff about a twin pandemic with the flu. Is the school prepared for that?
- Sally: Are they giving us flu shots or do we have to go get them?
- John: They have them in the health center
- Fer: Ya you can either schedule or walk-in.
- Fer: In terms of honor in the pandemic, what are disciplinary actions that happen? I know right now it's a three-step process. Has that changed at all?
- Sakina: I dont think that has changed. I think the college policy is to be more lenient than strict
- Nicolette: I am on the committee of students on student panels. There was a change because of the number of potential suspensions based on COVID stuff. We put in a new temporary policy to revoke the student panel. The new community standards thing we all signed to be on campus, that's basically giving CC the right to revoke your access if you violate.
- Elliott: That is importantly different from suspension.
- Nicolette: Right.
- Anusha V: I know a lot of people don't have access to certain things. I don't know why do you have any insights
- Amy: talk to your RLC about that. There is a new statement and if you haven't completed that, you won't have access to that.
- Anusha V: With the backlog, will that get cleared in the next few days?
- Amy: It should be. Part of the problem is that each building has different policies.
-

VII. Adjournment